Scott R. Ware
5732 West 5300 South
Hooper Utah 84315
801-589-5094

To whom it may concern:
I am wondering what it takes to join the ProStaff for Otter for this upcoming winter?
I am a United States Air Force Veteran having served from 1989 to 1999. I grew up in Shanksville Pennsylvania, graduating from Shanksville Stonycreek in 1988. Shanksville Pa is now known for where Flight 93 crashed on 9-11. My mother now volunteers at the crash site.
I got stationed at Hill AFB in northern Utah in 1989, deployed to Aviano AB in Italy from October 94 – March 95 in support of Operation Deny Flight.  Returned to Hill and separated in the January 1999. I continue to work at Hill AFB and will have 32 years Federal Service in June 2021. I am currently a Project Manager.
This past winter I was able to join the Prostaff for Jiffy ice augers. I love to ice fish for trout, panfish, perch, bass, lake trout, kokanee salmon, or just about anything willing to bite in Utah. I also have the fish in Idaho as we are only about 1 hour to the boarder. My two youngest kids 15 son and 14 daughter love to join me and I love teaching them how to ice fish, respect the outdoors and leave it better than you find it.
Hope to hear back about having the chance to join your ProStaff.
							Thanks for your time!
								Scott Ware
